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Gentlemen: 

A sample of separator liquid and two samples of separator 
vapour were collected from the subject well. These samples 
were forwarded to our Agotnes laboratory for use in a reservoir 
fluid study, the results of which are presented in the 
following report. This report replaces the report previously 
issued (our file number RFLN 830008). 

On arrival in the laboratory the ambient temperature bubble 
point of the separator liquid was found to be 48.2 Barg at 
15.5"C. The opening pressures of the gas sample cylinders were 
found to be in good agreement with separator pressure at 
separator temperature, although both cylinders were found to 
contain small amounts of excess condensate. The hydrocarbon 
composition to decanes plus of the separator gas was deter- 
mined by gas chromatography, and of the separator liquid by 
low and high temperature fractional distillation. After cor- 
rection for the factors shown on page one, the producing gas- 
liquid ratio was calculated to be 3531 standard cubic metres 
separator gas per cubic metre of primary separator liquid at 
60.3 Barg and 51°C. The hydrocarbon composition of the well 
stream material was calculated by utilising the producing gas 
liquid ratio, in conjunction with the measured hydrocarbon 
compositions of the separator products.These data are tabul- 
ated on page two of this report. 

Samples of the gas and liquid were physically recombined in 
the above gas/liquid ratio. The resultant reservoir fluid was 
subjected to constant composition expansion at the reported 
reservoir temperature of 117.C. During this expansion, a 
retrograde dew point of 417.5 bar A was observed, The results 
of the pressure-volume measurements are presented on page four 
along with the devation factor measurements at the dew point 
pressure and above. 
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A large portion of the recombined fluid was then subjected 
to a constant volume depletion at the reservoir temperature 
of 117.12. After determining the original saturated sample 
volume, a series of expansions and constant pressure 
displacements were made, with each displacement terminating 
at the original sample volume. Each displacement well stream 
was charged to low temperature fractional distillation 
equipment for compositional analysis, deviation factor 
measurement and determination of produced volume. The comp- 
osition of the heptanes plus fraction from each displacement 
well stream was determined by gas - liquid chromatography. A 
summary of the data resultant from the constant volume 
depletion may be found on page five. 

Calculations were then performed to predict the cumulative 
surface recoveries that may be expected during the pressure 
depletion of the reservoir. These calculations were performed 
by utilising the smooth compositional data in conjunction 
with published equilibrium ratios. The results of these 
surface recovery calculations may be found on pages six and 
seven. 

Visual measurements of the retrograde condensation were 
performed at several points during the constant composition 
expansion, and at each point during the constant volume 
depletion. The maximum observed volume of retrograde 
condensation was approximatly 4.3% of the hydrocarbon pore 
space. A tabulation of these retrograde volume measurements 
may be found on page eight and are graphically represented 
on page fifteen. 

The smooth well stream compositions were then used in 
conjunction with the correlation of Carr, Kobayashi and 
Burrows to calculate the viscosity of the well streams 
during the depletion at 117'C. The results of these 
calculations may be found on page nine and are graphically 
represented on page sixteen. 

The hydrocarbon composition of the equilibrium liquid 
remaining in the cell at the termination of the depletion 
was determined by gas - liquid chromatography and may be 
found on page ten. 

It has been a pleasure to be of service to Statoil. Should 
any questions arise concerning data presented in this report, 
or if we may be of service in any other matter, please do 
not hesitate to contact us. 

Very truely yours, 
Core Laboratories Norsk 

-bM".w- 
Duncan Thow 
RFL Operations Supervisor 


































